
















PI MC 0 

VII. Disclosure Requirements For Investment Companies Must be Sequenced

Appropriately

Although the SEC is not specifically seeking comment on this point, we believe it is 

imperative that the disclosure requirements for investment companies proposed on May 25, 

2022 are sequenced appropriately. Importantly, the ability of registered investment 

companies to report GHG emissions will be dependent upon the availability of fulsome and 

accurate information from issuers. In certain foreign jurisdictions, the roll-out of 

disclosure requirements of information that is not yet available or that is mandated for all 

stakeholders simultaneously has led to confusion and uncertainty. 

In addition, the standards and methodologies for corporate issuer disclosure are more 

advanced than they are for investment funds holding multi-asset portfolios. For example, 

there are not yet standardized frameworks for addressing emissions in products that do not 

disclose ( or only party disclose) emissions, such as private credit, derivatives, real estate, 

sovereign credit, and structured credit. To avoid similar pitfalls in the U.S., we urge the 

Commission to thoughtfully phase-in fund disclosure only after disclosure standards have 

been well-established for relevant asset categories and transition-related issues have been 

addressed. 

CONCLUDING REMARKS 

Given the importance of climate risks, we welcome the SEC's proposed rulemaking and 

appreciate its consideration of PIMCO's comments. We look forward to the continued 

engagement with the SEC on these issues. 
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